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Call to Order

As a quorum was present, Chairman Walter Gardner called the meeting to order and welcomed members, as well as introducing new Board Members Judy McArn, Franklinton Town Council and Dr. Peter Baker, Roxboro Town Council. 

Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairman Gardner asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:
A. April 27, 2022 Executive Committee Minutes

B. March 24, 2022 Board meeting Minutes 

C. April 2022 Finance report
D.  Budget Amendments- Fund 10 (General Fund) in the amount of $76,000
E.  Budget Amendment – Fund 11 (Aging Fund) in the amount of $35,061

Motion #1

A motion was made by David Smith to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Leo Kelly. A vote was conducted, and the motion passed unanimously. 

Public Comments

Chairman Gardner opened the floor for comments from the public. No comments were received.

RESOLUTION TO SIGN REQUISITION FORMS
A request was made for a Resolution to authorize Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director and Donna Lee, Finance Manager to sign requisition forms for the Essential Single Family Rehabilitation funds with Chairman Walter Gardner as the authorized signatory. 
Motion #2
Wayne Aycock moved that the resolution be approved. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion. A vote was held, and the motion passed unanimously.
LANGUAGE ACCESS PLAN
Chairman Gardener recognized Executive Director Diane Cox, who presented the proposed Language Access plan. She explained that as a recipient of federal funds, we are required to comply with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, which requires us to take responsible steps to ensure meaningful access to NCHFA programs by persons with limited English proficiency.

Motion #3
Leo Kelly moved that the LAP be approved. Carolyn Faines seconded the motion. A vote was held and the motion passed unanimously.
2022-2023 Budget Presentation

Diane Cox presented the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2022/2023 and requested that the Board review the Budget proposal, which comes on the recommendation of the Executive Committee. She asked the committee to review the indirect cost plan on the last page of the presentation.

Diane noted that the overall recommended budget of $7,289,337 includes:

· A5% COLA for KTCOG Staff

· A slight decrease in the Indirect rate by 4.4%

· An increase in fringe benefit cost by approximately 4.0137% to a total of $488,069 for current staff and retirees

· Funding to conduct a pay and classification study (the last study was completed in 2013)

· 3 new Full-time temporary positions to increase capacity and support new projects and funding sources

Cox also mentioned that there is no change to the assessment rate, which remains at $.64 per capita. She also noted that changes and additions to the budget will be handled through budget amendments. 

A public hearing will be held on June 23, 2022 at 7:30 pm. Approval of the budget will be requested at the June Board meeting.  
Workforce Departmental Update
Chairman Walter Gardner then recognized Workforce Development Director, Lou Grillo who provided an update on activities in the department. Grillo explained that:

· The realignment study activities undertaken by the NCWorks Commission have largely concluded, and that no action will likely be required for the Kerr-Tar Workforce Development Board at this time. The Commission put forth a set of guiding principles for the alignment of WDB regions moving forward, and that the principles align with the current situation in the Kerr-Tar Region.
· The NCWorks Career Centers in Oxford and Henderson will be merging and moving to a single location in Henderson effective July 31, 2022. The merge is a cost and overhead savings initiative precipitated by a drop in foot traffic at both former locations and a pandemic-induced change in the way that clients utilize services. Grillo noted that there has been an increase in virtual services that partners with an increase in innovative outreach that insures that clients will not experience reduced access.
There being no further business, Chairman Walter Gardner adjourned the meeting. 
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
